DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

Minutes of December 10, 2019

Present: Richard Maki, L.R. Favreau, Brian DiPietro, Gregg Aubin, Paul Lyons, Arden Sonnenberg, L. DeCiero,
Blain Bershad, Deane Day, Lynda Kelly

Meeting called to order at 7:03 pm

Minutes of November 26, 2019 were read. Deane Day made a motion to accept the minutes as read, Gregg
Aubin seconded the motion. All in favor 3-0.

Public Session
Arden Sonnenberg inquired on 17 Mortimer Rd update on work and water problem on road. Paul Lyons got

approval for temproary permit to fix it, just a matter of when it can get done. Clear end of culvert coming off
Sunset and Bean roads.

Superintendent Report DPW

The guardrail will be extended by Bartlett Consolidated past the pole on Justice Hill Road

Handle on using salt, got the pretreatment down

Old Trackless 2001 has problems ;

Route 12 sidewalks are state sidewalks and the town is not required to plow the sidewalks
Homestead Lane accepted last year. DCR states there is not proper drainage to retention pond. DCR
requested to the contractor to fix it, the contractor said no. Drainage at end of road near retention
pond is filled with silt, washed out banking.

Upgrade of the computers to Windows 10, the programs the department uses daily including the fueling
system that provides fuel to all town vehicles which includes emergency vehicles won't work on
Windows 10.

Lost a plow driver for Route 62

Superintendent Report Water

Everything running along

A/D Instruments checked alarms

Upgrade UV system done at Rte 12; using old parts at Rte 140; $500,000 to put new UV system in with
only one company in Ohio that can perform the task. If and when the UV system is to be replaced
would be best to relocate it to a new well site.

Sanitary Survey by the DEP was finished December 16th.

The road was cut for the 1835 water line

Next posted meeting date TBD

Motion to adjourn at 8:00pm
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wrence Favreau, Chairman
Department of Public Works Board




